



P.O. Box 5667 St. John's, NL A1C 5X1

Your file

Votre référence

June 10, 2013

Our file Notre référence BAB 3970-175

Darren Hicks
Canada-Newfoundland and Labrador Offshore Petroleum Board
5th Floor, TD Place
140 Water Street
St. John's, NL
A1C 6H6

Dear Mr. Hicks:

Re: Hebron Project - Addendum to the 2011 Comprehensive Study Report

Please be advised that Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFO) has reviewed the report entitled "Hebron Project – Addendum to the 2011 Comprehensive Study Report" date June 2013. DFO does not have any concerns with respect to the changes to the project area.

It is recommended that ExxonMobil adhere to the "Statement of Canadian Practice with respect to the Mitigation of Seismic Sound in the Marine Environment" and contact DFO prior to the start of the seismic program to avoid interference with DFO research vessel surveys.

If you have any questions or comments please contact me by phone at 772-8889 or by e-mail (jason.kelly@dfo-mpo.gc.ca).

Sincerely,

Jason Kelly Senior Fisheries Protection Biologist Fisheries Protection Program

